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Message from the Chair

A message from Antonia Chen, M.D., MBA

Welcome to the first 2025 issue of UTSW Orthopaedic Times! The Department of
Orthopaedic Surgery has had a great start to the new year with leadership changes, the
addition of new faculty and employees, as well as major Department events and orthopaedic
surgery conferences.

I would like to use this space as a reminder that the U.S. News & World Report's 2025-2026
"Best Hospitals" survey is now open to all board-certified orthopaedic physicians and we
encourage your participation. If you are eligible, please log onto Doximity and follow the
instructions to vote for UT Southwestern Medical Center and our Department.

Thank you all for your support as we shape
the future of orthopaedic surgery. We hope
you enjoy the newsletter!

Sincerely,

Antonia Chen, M.D., MBA
Chair and Professor
Dr. Charles F. Gregory Distinguished Chair
in Orthopaedic Surgery

Excellence in Motion

New Residency Program Directors for UT Southwestern Orthopaedic
Surgery

The Department of Orthopaedic Surgery recently announced the appointment of our new
Residency Program Directors.

Alexandra Callan, M.D., has been named the new Residency Program Director. Jaysson

https://bit.ly/4kw32cC
https://bit.ly/4h2bv4O
https://bit.ly/4hJV1z2
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.1177/03635465241310243
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/39591371/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/39810559/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=utsouthwestern&nav=1ecd7c8c-fac7-4fff-8937-554f79c8935d


Brooks, M.D., and Garen Collett, M.D., have been named Associate Program Directors.

Together, they will play a crucial part in continuing the legacy of excellence in our Residency
Program and driving innovation in education throughout the Department. Click here to read
the full announcement.

 
New faculty spotlight: Keely Boyle,
M.D.

The Department of Orthopaedic Surgery has
welcomed Keely Boyle, M.D., to our faculty on
March 1.

Coming to us from the UBMD Orthopaedics &
Sports Medicine, Dr. Boyle brings expertise in hip
and knee replacement as she joins our Total
Joints section. She also assumes the role of the
Section Chief of Joint Replacement and
Reconstruction.

We are excited to have Dr. Boyle as a member of
our faculty!

Major Awards

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery and Scottish Rite for Children

https://files.constantcontact.com/1f4320c2901/fb1f9322-7dcb-4ac3-ab4d-c0f14795b350.pdf


surgeons receive accolades at PRiSM 2025 Annual Meeting

Scottish Rite for Children and UTSW Orthopaedic Surgery faculty attended this year's PRiSM
Annual Meeting in Columbus, Ohio. Their many contributions and accomplishments at the
event included the following honors:

Hank Chambers Best Scientific Paper Award - Henry Ellis, M.D., and Philip Wilson, M.D.

"Top 10" Posters Award - Shane Miller, M.D.

Click here to read a PRiSM meeting recap by Scottish Rite for Children.

 
Research grants awarded to
two UT Southwestern Orthopaedic
Surgery and Scottish Rite orthopaedic
surgeons

Jaysson Brooks, M.D., and William Morris,
M.D., both Associate Professors of Orthopedic
Surgery at UT Southwestern and faculty members
at Scottish Rite for Children, were recently
awarded research grants.

Dr. Brooks received an Orthopaedic Research
and Education Fund (OREF) grant for his
project on understanding factors influencing
attrition in orthopedic surgical training. Dr. Morris
was awarded a Pediatric Orthopaedic Society
of North America (POSNA) grant as part of the
St. Giles New Investigator Award. This grant will
allow Dr. Morris to further his study on long term
functional outcome of late detected
developmental dysplasia of the hip.

Congratulations to Drs. Brooks and Morris on
their achievements and making an impact in
orthopaedic surgery research.

 

https://scottishriteforchildren.org/innovation-in-motion-scottish-rite-for-childrens-highlights-from-the-2025-prism-meeting/


Faculty News 

Event highlights: Health Disparities Research Lecture Series and Dr.
Suleiman's UTSW visit

UT Southwestern's Department of Orthopaedic Surgery, Office of Institutional Opportunity,
and Peter O'Donnell Jr. School of Public Health invited Linda Suleiman, M.D., Assistant
Professor in the Department of Orthopaedic Surgery and Medical Education at Northwestern
Medicine, to speak at the inaugural Health Disparities Research Lecture Series and also
to speak with UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery residents.

Dr. Suleiman brought great insight and knowledge in her lecture for the campus series as
well as her presentation with our residents. Thank you, Dr. Suleiman, for coming and visiting
UT Southwestern, and sharing your expertise.

Check all the event highlights below.

 
Event highlights: Spine Symposium
2025 at Scottish Rite for Children

Scottish Rite for Children hosted its 18th Annual
Spine Symposium in January. The event
featured Michael Kelly, M.D., as visiting
professor.

During the event, Dr. Kelly spoke to the audience
about improving the quality of care, including
surgical treatment, in patients with spinal

 



conditions and deformities. Following his lecture,
select fellows and residents, including UT
Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery PGY-3
residents, Marc Gadda, M.D., and Paul
Gudmundsson, M.D., presented case studies.

Check out the event highlights below.

 
First Dallas Arthroplasty Journal Club
led by Drs. Bounajem and Collett

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery Assistant
Professors, Georges Bounajem, M.D., and
Garen Collett, M.D., hosted the inaugural Dallas
Arthroplasty Journal Club in January.

During the first meeting, residents, orthopaedic
surgeons, and other guests reviewed arthroplasty
articles and discussed high-impact of research in
the field of hip and knee arthroplasty.

If you are in the Dallas area and are interested in
joining the Dallas Arthroplasty Journal Club,
please email Dr. Bounajem and Dr. Collett.

 

 
  Dr. Chen participates in women

surgeon-lead global medical
mission trip

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery
Chair, Antonia Chen, M.D., was one of
many female orthopaedic surgeons who

participated in the Women Orthopaedist
Global Outreach (WOGO) Tanzania

medical mission trip for 2025.

The WOGO medical mission trip provides
life-changing joint replacement surgeries to

those in need. Dr. Chen and her WOGO
colleagues on this trip also got the chance to

mailto:georges.bounajem@utsouthwestern.edu
mailto:garen.collett@utsouthwestern.edu


meet with local surgeons and explore the
community.

What an amazing experience! Click here to
learn more.

 
ORS Annual Meeting 2025 in Phoenix

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery was represented at the Orthopaedic Research
Society's 2025 Annual Meeting in Phoenix, AZ. Attendees included UTSW Orthopaedic
Surgery faculty Paula Hernandez, Ph.D., Richard Samade, M.D., Johnny Lin, Ph.D., and
Scottish Rite faculty Harry Kim, M.D., M.S. and Chi Ma, Ph.D.

From Dr. Hernandez leading the Open Door outreach program, to Dr. Kim speaking at the
POSNA centered Innovation Track session, it was a great experience for our faculty and
attendees.

We are looking forward to next year's event. Click here for more about the meeting.

Events

  2025 Virtual Own the Bone
Symposium

May 16, 2025 | Virtual event

The American Orthopaedic Association will
host its Virtual Own the Bone Symposium

https://wogo.org/
https://www.ors.org/am2025schedule/


starting Friday, May 16.

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery
Assistant Professor, Megan Sorich, D.O.,

will speak at this year's event on the topic of
Own the Bone's Inpatient Model.

Click here to register for the event.

 
ASES Foundation’s 2025 National
Shoulder & Elbow Week - Dallas/Fort
Worth

May 16, 2025 | Highland Hotel Dallas

The American Shoulder and Elbow Surgeons
Foundation is hosting a Dallas/Fort Worth event
for National Shoulder & Elbow Week 2025. The
night will bring together medical professionals,
community members, industry leaders, and local
business for a night of food and drinks,
networking and engaging discussions. UT
Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery Assistant
Professors Nathan Boes, M.D., and Alison
Cabrera, M.D., are involved with this year's event
committee with Dr. Boes serving as a local lead.

Click here to register for the event.

 

 
  47th Annual Brandon Carrell

Visiting Professorship

June 6 - June 7, 2025 | Scottish Rite for
Children (Dallas Campus)

Join us for the 47th annual Brandon Carrell
Visiting Professorship happening Friday,

June 6, and Saturday, June 7. Lead by
Program Director, Harry Kim, M.D., M.S.,

this one-and-a-half-day course will focus on
state-of-the-art treatment and protocols and

current research at Scottish Rite and feature
a lectureship from this year's visiting

professor, Dr. Kishore Mulpuri.

Click here to register for the lectureship.

UTSW Orthopaedic Surgery News

Press and Publications

https://bit.ly/42Mw01x
https://www.ases-assn.org/foundation/dallas-ftworth-2025/
https://scottishriteforchildren.org/event/brandon-carrell-visiting-professorship/


In the Know: Getting to know
pediatric orthopedic oncology

This episode of In the Know features a
conversation with Children's Health Chief
Medical Executive Dai Chung, M.D., a UTSW
Professor of Surgery, and Alexandra Callan,
M.D., a pediatric orthopedic surgeon at
Children's Health and Associate Professor of
Orthopaedic Surgery at UTSW. Dr. Callan
shares insights into the novel techniques and
compassionate care that set our growing
orthopedic oncology program apart.

Read
More

At UTSW, an innovative procedure
offers new hope for amputees

Complications after an amputation left Scott
Bryson, a 50-year-old father of three, unable
to walk. But in June 2023, he took his first
steps in nearly a decade after receiving a
revolutionary surgical procedure at UT
Southwestern Medical Center.

Read
More

 

Research
The Department of Orthopaedic Surgery faculty continuously work on impactful research.
Some of their efforts and studies recently recognized in various publications include:

Top Research:

Low-Cost Lower Extremity Screening to
Predict Shoulder Distraction Force in College
Softball Pitchers

UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery Assistant Professor,
Sophia Ulman, Ph.D., also a faculty member at Scottish
Rite for Children, was among the authors who worked on
this one-of-a-kind collaborative study featured in the March
issue of The American Journal of Sports Medicine.

The purpose of this study is to predict shoulder distraction
force using low-cost, in-clinic screening measures, including
isometric hip rotation strength and trunk mechanics during a

https://bit.ly/4h2bv4O
https://bit.ly/4hJV1z2


single leg squat. Click here to read the full study.

  

The Midline Lateral Parapatellar
Arthrotomy: A Safe Alternative
Approach for Lateral Tibial Plateau
Fractures

The midline lateral parapatellar (LP)
approach has been shown in a cadaveric
study to provide superior articular exposure
compared with the anterolateral approach
(AL). The study reports on outcomes and
complications with the LP approach.

Read
More

Longitudinal Improvement of
Quality of Life in Children With
Legg-Calve-Perthes Disease
Treated With Proximal Femoral
Varus Osteotomy

Proximal femoral varus osteotomy (PFVO) is
commonly performed to improve femoral
head containment and decrease deformity in
Legg-Calve-Perthes disease (LCPD). Little is
known about how PFVO impacts the quality
of life after surgery. The purpose of this study
is to determine the longitudinal changes to
patient-reported physical, mental, and social
health measures after PFVO.

Read
More

Other UTSW Orthopaedic Surgery news:

https://files.constantcontact.com/1f4320c2901/6897dbaf-b6cd-463e-b984-dc1cf526b06c.pdf
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/39591371/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/39810559/


Match Day 2025 is coming up!

Match Day is happening on Friday, March 21. UT Southwestern Orthopaedic Surgery is
excited for this special day, and can't wait to see this year's matches.

Tune in to our social media platforms for Match Day 2025 at 11 a.m. to see who matched
with our Residency Program.

 
New employee spotlight: Scott Galloway
and Prestyn Gilstrap

Last month, the Department of Orthopaedic Surgery
welcomed two new employees, Prestyn Gilstrap and
Scott Galloway (pictured).

Prestyn joins the administrative team as the new
Senior Administrative Assistant II, and Scott is our new
Sports Medicine Manager.

Click here to learn more about Prestyn and click here
to learn more about Scott.

   Valentine's Day Celebration at UT
Southwestern Orthopaedic

Surgery

The Department of Orthopaedic Surgery
enjoyed a fun Valentine's Day celebration

last month.

We hosted a breakfast and had treats for
faculty and staff on the main campus. Treats

were also delivered to other clinic locations
around DFW.

https://files.constantcontact.com/1f4320c2901/18bb8f31-cdc2-42d9-b6b3-fe0b905c7f6a.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/1f4320c2901/61ef8bb6-762a-483a-afb3-7becb4b6f0a1.pdf


What a fun day for our Department!

Clinic Locations

Dallas Clinics

Outpatient Building
1801 Inwood Road
Dallas, TX 75390

William P. Clements Jr. University
Hospital
6201 Harry Hines Blvd.
Dallas, TX 75390

Zale Lipshy Pavilion
5151 Harry Hines Blvd.
Dallas, TX 75390

Spine Center at James W. Aston
Ambulatory Care Center
5303 Harry Hines Blvd., 7th Floor, Ste 800
Dallas, TX 75390

DFW Clinics

UT Southwestern Richardson/Plano
3030 Waterview Parkway, 1st Floor
Richardson, TX 75080

UT Southwestern Frisco
12500 Dallas Parkway
Frisco, TX 75033

UT Southwestern Las Colinas
6121 N. Highway 161
Irving, TX 75038

Affiliate Hospitals in Dallas 

Parkland Memorial Hospital
5200 Harry Hines Blvd.
Dallas, TX 75235

Dallas VA Medical Center
4500 S. Lancaster Road
Dallas, TX 75216

Scottish Rite for Children
2222 Welborn St.
Dallas, TX 75219

Children's Medical Center Dallas
1935 Medical District Drive
Dallas, TX 75235



Stay up to date on physician news
by clicking the computer icon and
visiting the UT Southwestern
Orthopaedics Physician Portal.

 

Follow UTSW Orthopaedic Surgery on X, Instagram, Facebook,
and LinkedIn to keep up with the latest happenings. 
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